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Executive Summary:

This year CAPC had the opportunity to discuss and weigh in on assessment issues on campus as more programs embrace the need to track student learning and outcomes.  Part of the opportunity stemmed from the busy schedule CAPC faced last year as many programs altered their curriculum.  There were far fewer curricular changes this past year.

In August the committee discussed the role CAPC could play in aiding the campus in its assessment efforts.  Initially it seemed like a good idea to form a subcommittee made up of one member from each academic college to act as a collector of best assessment practices on campus.  It became evident that such a subcommittee would duplicate other efforts on campus.  The subcommittee disbanded by November.  Consequently, John Swinton volunteered to sit in on the Student Learning Outcomes Assessment Committee meetings to be in a position to relate assessment efforts to CAPC.

Dr. Vess and Dr. Metzker both reported to the committee in January with regards to the progress of comprehensive program review, the Core Curriculum Task Force, and the General Education Implementation Plan Committee.  These presentations provided the committee with an opportunity to ask questions about what type of progress is being made and take information back to their units.  In the coming years, this function will probably become more important for CAPC, particularly if we choose to try to make drastic changes to the Core and Gen Ed requirements.

Tangentially, during the course of reviewing program changes CAPC decided that it would be a good idea if academic units start considering how any new programs will be assessed.  In the future, as part of its review of new programs, CAPC should ask for an assessment plan to accompany new program proposals.

  

Committee Membership and Record of Attendance:
	
	Chair
	Vice-Chair
	Secretary

	Member
	John R. Swinton
	Barbara Roquemore
	William Risch
	Amy Burt
	Donna Ingram
	Mike Gleason
	Rob Viau
	Carol Christy
	Julia Metzker
	Michael Bonnard
	Chrispen Matsika
	Mike Digby
	Deborah Vess

	College
	COB
	COE
	COAS
	COAS
	COHS
	COAS
	COAS
	COE
	COAS
	LITC
	COE
	V. P. Des.
	Pres. Des.

	Meeting Date
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	4/1/2009
	Apparently no one took attendance

	8/28/2009
	P
	P
	R
	P
	P
	P
	P
	R
	P
	P
	R
	P
	P

	9/4/2009
	R
	R
	P
	R
	P
	P
	R
	P
	A
	P
	A
	P
	R

	10/2/2009
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	R
	P
	R
	P
	P
	P
	P

	11/6/2009
	P
	P
	P
	R
	P
	P
	R
	P
	R
	P
	P
	R
	P

	12/4/2009
	No Meeting

	1/15/2010
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	R
	P
	P
	P
	R
	P
	P

	2/5/2010
	P
	P
	R
	A
	R
	R
	P
	P
	P
	A
	P
	Neil Jones
	P

	3/5/2010
	P
	P
	P
	P
	R
	A
	P
	R
	A
	A
	R
	P
	P

	4/2/2010
	P
	P
	P
	P
	 P
	G 
	P 
	P 
	P
	A 
	P 
	R 
	P


Guests:

8/28/09: Martha Colvin, Chesley Mercado, Charles Ubah

9/04/09: Susan Bello, Martha Colvin

10/2/09: Susan Bello

11/6/09: Susan Bello, Neil Jones

2/5/10: Neil Jones for Mike Digby
3/5/10: Doug O'Grady

4/2/10: Tony Alcarria, Martha Colvin, Flor Culpa-Bondal 
Committee Operating Procedures:
At the August 28 meeting of CAPC members agreed that meetings would continue to be informal unless any particular issue required a more formal approach.  If and when the need arises for a more formal approach to any issue, the committee will revert to Roberts Rules of Order.  For all matters that come to a vote the chair will officially abstain unless the vote is needed to break a tie.  All subsequent vote tallies will reflect the chair’s abstention.   
 
Motions brought to the Senate floor:
CAPC Motion Summary 2009-2010
CAPC submitted 5 separate motions to be considered before the entire Senate during the 2009-2010 school year.  Four of the motions were curricular changes to new or existing programs and one was a policy proposal.  The workload represents a significant drop off from the previous year’s load.
September

09010.CAPC.001.O – Discontinue Minor in Music Therapy

To discontinue the Minor in Music Therapy – Passed and Implemented

09010.CAPC.002.O – Discontinue Minor in Movement Arts Therapy

To discontinue the Minor in Movement Arts Therapy – Passed and Implemented

09010.CAPC.003.O – Implement Minor in Creative Arts Therapy

To implement a new Minor in Creative Arts Therapy – Passed and Implemented

09010.CAPC.004.O – Deactivate Minor in Coaching
To deactivate the Minor Coaching within the College of Health Sciences – Passed and Implemented

October

No new motions

November

No new motions

December

No new motions

January

No new motions

February

09010.CAPC.005.P – Comprehensive Program Review
To follow USG BOR guidelines and SACS and all other relevant external accrediting bodies’ requirements for Comprehensive Program Reviews.  The results will be used as a component of GCSU’s overall institutional effectiveness plans to ensure the continuous improvement of programs.  This policy will supersede the policy previously passed in Motion number 0405.AG.002.P.

March

No new motions

April

No new motions

Other Significant Deliberation (Non-Motions):
CAPC was true to its word.  Last year it made the pledge to pay more attention to assessment and outcome measurement issues.  This was certainly the case this year.  We did spend some time discussing the process routing material (see the October minutes), most of the rest of the time when we were not reviewing programmatic changes, we were discussing assessment issues.  Until the next SACS review, there is a good chance that this pattern will continue. 
 

Ad hoc committees and other groups:
The ad hoc committee on campus assessment (John Swinton, Cara Meade, Flor Culpa-Bondal, Rob Viau) met twice.  It became clear that this group had significant overlap with Student Learning Outcomes Assessment committee.  Convinced that there were sufficient lines of communication from the Student Learning Outcomes Assessment committee and the Colleges, this committee disbanded rather than create additional work for its members.
 

Committee Reflections:
CAPC worked very efficiently in 2009-2010.  While as a committee it did take up discussions concerning a wide assortment of assessment and curricular issues on campus, at no time did the committee get bogged down in irrelevant discussions.  It handled its tasks in a very methodical way.  Granted, it helped that there was not a backlog of curricular issues that needed attention.  The biggest suggestion for the next year is to continue to stay on task.
 

Committee Recommendations:
1) CAPC continue to offer assistance in campus wide assessment efforts where appropriate.
2) CAPC have a seat on appropriate assessment committees.

3) CAPC extend invitations to those who are engaged in assessment efforts on campus.

 
Recommend items for consideration at the governance retreat:
CAPC recommends that all motions that come to CAPC that propose significant curricular changes (e.g. addition of degree programs or minors, or significant changes in course offerings or content) include the following information:

Indication of demand for changes (e.g. student demand, accreditor, BOR change)


Resource requirements


Consistency with University mission


Impact on Campus at large


Assessment plan

While, traditionally, all changes have been examined with an eye toward the first four points, it is imperative that program assessment becomes ingrained into the campus mindset.  Therefore, we suggest that assessment plans that include a mechanism for measuring future student success become part of curricular change proposals.   

Submitted respectfully,

John R. Swinton, Ph. D.

CAPC Chair, 2009-2010
CAPC
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